
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Friend, 
 
I am honored to be asked to write a letter of recommendation for Brian and Kaylea Yeager, 
church planters sent out of Northside Baptist Church in Nolanville, Texas. Brian was born into a 
Christian home and spent his years as a boy growing up at Cleveland Baptist Church, where I 
have the privilege of pastoring. I was blessed with the opportunity to be Brian’s youth pastor 
when he was a teen in the youth group. I had the privilege of observing Brian serve the Lord on 
mission’s trips, in local church ministry, and in the Christian school. From my perspective, even 
as just a young man, the Lord’s hand was on Brian’s life as he conducted himself in a Christ-
honoring way. He exemplified Paul’s admonition in I Timothy 4:12 where he wrote to Timothy, 
“Let no man despise thy youth; but be thou an example of the believers, in word, in 
conversation, in charity, in spirit, in faith, in purity.” Throughout his life, I have observed Brian to 
be a good example of the believer. 
 
After high school, Brian went to Bible college; there he quickly developed a similar reputation 
to what he enjoyed here. After graduating from college, Brian and Kaylea married and moved 
to Texas to begin serving the Lord in a local church and Christian school. I was not at all 
surprised when Brian called recently to tell me of his burden for church-planting. I believe Brian 
has what it takes to be a church-planter because he loves the Lord, he loves God’s Word, and 
he loves people. Let me encourage you to support Brian and Kaylea in any way you can. They 
will be a worthy investment of your financial giving, prayers, and partnership. We will support 
them and prayerfully ask you to consider doing the same. Thank you for taking the time to read 
this. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Pastor Peter Folger 
Cleveland Baptist Church  


